Operating without a Qualified Clerk

Councils under the 2011 Localism Act have the General Power of Competence, (GPC) which in short allows them to do anything the person in the street can do so long as it is legal. This means for example we can’t put a person in prison but we could operate a community post office or as we are in the process of doing take over the management of our local recreation ground.
In short, the power gives the Council powers to act on behalf of its community so long as it does so reasonably.
To be eligible to operate under GPC the Council must meet two criteria.
The first it that at the time of the last ordinary election or by-election (2019) the number of councillors must equal or exceed two-thirds of the total number of eligible councillors. In our case that is 5. We currently meet this criterion.
The second criteria is that we must employ an appropriately qualified Clerk. We currently do not meet that criterion.
If the council loses its qualified clerk or has insufficient elected councillors, then it must record its ineligibility at the next ‘relevant’ annual meeting of the council (after the ordinary election). This will be our meeting to be held on the 8th May 2024. 
If a Council has already started an activity under GPC for which there is no other specific power, it remains eligible for the purpose of completing that activity, but it can’t start anything new activity under the power until it is in a position to make the formal decision that it meets the criteria. Having taken advise from the DAPTC as we took a decision under GPC in July (our minutes confirm) to take over the management of the Recreation Ground this decision can stand and work on transferring the recreation can continue. That said no other projects using GPC can be entered into until we recruit a qualified Clerk.
However, there are numerous other spending powers that can be utilised.  
As an example, the awarding of grants to local groups, which we do currently using GPC, can be done through Local Government Act 1972 Section 137. That said we need to note that Section 137 can only be used where no other available spending power is available to use.  The current spend limit per elector is £9.93.  This figure will most likely increase in April 2024.  Given the electorate for the parish council in April 2023 as supplied to the DAPTC was 275, the amount available to spend from parish council funds under the power is be restricted to £2730.75.  
Recommendation: that Councillors note that until it recruits a qualified Clerk that it cannot operate using powers available under General Power of Competence and must revert back to other statutory powers.
